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November 19, 2008

Via Courier

FILED/ACCEPTED
NOV 19 2008

Federal Co_mmunications Commission
Office of the Secretary

Marlene H. Dortch, Secretary

Office of the Secretary

Federal Communications Commission
c/o Natek, Inc.

236 Massachusetts Avenue, N.E.
Suite 110

Washington, DC 20002

Re:  NOTICE OF CONSUMMATION

WC Docket No. 05-187 - Application of Universal Access, Inc., Debtor-in-
Possession, and Vanco Direct USA, LLC to Transfer Control of Universal
Access., Debtor-in-Possession to Vanco Direct USA, LLC

IB File No. ITC-ASG-20050630-00243 - Application for consent to assign
substantially all the assets of Universal Access, Inc., Debtor-in-Possession, to
Vanco Direct USA, LL.C

Dear Ms. Dortch:

On behalf of Vanco Direct USA, LLC (“Vanco’), this letter notifies the Commission that
on August 1, 2005, Vanco and Universal Access, Inc., Debtor-in-Possession (“UAI-
DIP”) completed the transaction described in the above-referenced Applications. Due to
an oversight, this Notice of Consummation was not filed within 30 days of closing and
Vanco requests that the Commission accept this as a late-filed notice.

Vanco notes that the International 214 Authorization of UAI-DIP (ITC-214-19990811-
00546) (the “UAI 214”) was not included in the assets assigned to Vanco. Neither Vanco
nor this firm have any continuing relationship with UAI-DIP and are unaware of the
ongoing status of UAI-DIP, if any. Vanco is therefore not in a position to surrender or to
direct the Commission to cancel the UAI 214 as described in the Commission’s Public
Notice dated August 4, 2008 (DA No. 05-2254).

An original and six (6) copies of this letter are enclosed for filing. Please date stamp the
extra copy and return it in the envelope provided. Please do not hesitate to contact Brett
Ferenchak at (202) 373-6697 if you have any questions.

Respectfully submitted,

Bk Toommde

Jean L. Kiddoo
Brett P. Ferenchak

Counsel for Vanco Direct USA, LLC
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